

SPUN BY PALOMAR HANDWEAVERS AND SPINNERS AT AGSEM

Email: palomarweavers@gmail.com

Website: https://palomarweavers.com/

APRIL 2025

TA7 EAVING NEWS

Jill Sparrow-Koch just finished this lovely rug. She has already started the next one. Come by to check out her new colors.



C PINNING NEWS

Second Saturday Spinners will be meeting 12 April 2025 from 10 AM to 2 PM. Bring your wheel or try one of ours. We have plenty of fiber and spinners who will help you with your

ELTING NEWS

Barb Thomas will be leading a needle felting mini-workshop at the Fiber Arts Fiesta to make a small trinket bowl.



WHAT ARE YOU WORKING ON?

Rocio Guillan shows off the lovely band she made in the Card Weaving Workshop provided by Randee Griffin. Thank you, Randee, for another wonderful class experience. Can't wait to see your new skills after the band weaving convention.



obbin Lace Create a small fish key chain at the Fiber Arts Fiesta Make and Take Booth lead by Vicki Higgins.



APESTRY NEWS Our March meeting was rained out. Join us on 10 April 2025 at 11 AM

as Elizabeth guides us on our next group

adventure!

LIBRARY

FOR SALE:

We have received a large donation of equipment, supplies and yarn that will be available for sale at the April Guild Meeting

We will have used books for sale at the next Guild Meeting, 19 April 2025.

NEXT MEETING

19 APRIL 2025

0930 Coffee and Snacks

10:00 Short Meeting

10:30 Show and Share

FOLLOWED BY

FAREWELL BRUCH FOR ELLEN KINDSVATER AND KEN AND CHRISTINE SHEPPARD

Upcoming Events

05 April 9-12N 4H Group

10 April 10-12N **Waldorf School** Group



SPINNER'S COTTAGE OPFN THURSDAY, SATURDAY **AND SOME SUNDAYS**

10AM - 2 PM

AGSEM

WEAVING BARN AND

COUNT DOWN TO THE FIBER ARTS FIESTA

We are approaching our biggest event of the year and aim to show the museum our support with the biggest Fiber Arts Fiesta ever! We are looking for as many volunteers as we can muster to make this event a success. Sign up sheets will be available online and at the barn for the following:

Barn Sales - Weaving Demos - Spinning - Wool Processing Demos - Make and Take Assistants -Class Assistants - Front Gate Greeters

A SAD FAREWELL

Join us at the April Guild Meeting as we say farewell to Ellen Kindsvater and Christine and Ken Sheppard as they move on to be closer to family, Ellen to Virginia and the Sheppards to Coronado. We will miss them and thank them for their years of volunteer work.





VISTA FARMERS' MARKET

Come see us at the Vista Farmers' Market Saturday, 12 April 2025 from 0800-1200.



GUILD LEADERSHIP

We are calling for nominations for the Guild Steering Committee for the June 2025 - June 2026 year. Changes in leadership often bring fresh ideas and perspectives. Help us to continue to grow and develop by putting yourself or someone else forward to help lead us into the future. We are looking for a new Guild Chair as Robyn Sendelbach steps down. We also welcome nominations for all the available positions. Marty Foltyn will be sending out the job descriptions to provide information regarding the commitments.

STEERING COMMITTEE

CHAIR: Robyn Sendelbach, robynsend@gmail.com

PAST CHAIR: Michelle Zuest, michelle.zuest@gmail.com

VICE CHAIR: Marty Foltyn, mtfoltyn@gmail.com

TREASURER: Connie Knuth, conniejknuth@gmail.com

SECRETARY: Jill Sparrow-Koch, jillkoch35@gmail.com

PROGRAMS and FAF: Karen Wooton, purplejungue@gmail.com

PUBLICITY: Randee Griffin, rfg1800@gmail.com

COMMUNITY AND SCHOOL GROUPS: Barb Thomas,

barbthomas1940@gmail.com

SOCIAL MEDIA: Marty Foltyn, mtfoltyn@gmail.com

MEMBERSHIP: Elizabeth Michel, elizabethmichel48@gmail.com

A BIG THANK YOU FOR OUR FUNDRAISERS

A lot of credit goes to Sheri Walls, Karen Greeley and their faithful helper, Ray Snedeker, for their fund raising efforts through equipment sales. Most recently, they collected a large donation from a retired weaver that required deep cleaning, sorting and pricing. Sheri was able to sell the most prized item, a Baby Wolf Loom, within hours after posting it raising \$2800 for the museum. They have put a lot of time and effort into this project and deserve a great deal of thanks for their support of the museum.